
   

 

 

 

Important Notice to the City of Tampa Vendors: 

 

On May 28, 2024, the Governor signed into law House Bill (“HB”) 705. 

 

HB 705 revised the definition of the term “public works project” in Section 255.0992, Florida 

Statutes to include activities paid for with local funds, making the various prohibitions found in 

section 255.0992 applicable to City funded construction contracts. 

 

In light of the passing of HB 705, effective the following prohibitions exist: 

 

• The City’s apprenticeship program requirements will not be applied to the City’s 

construction projects, including design-build projects. 

• The apprenticeship program requirements applied to construction contracts will no 

longer be tracked.  Vendors should stop submitting any certified payrolls to the City 

effective immediately. 

 

If you have any questions, please email contractadministration@tampagov.net.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Richard Mutterback, Director 

Contract Administration 
Richard Mutterback, Director 

306 East Jackson Street, 4N 
Tampa, FL  33602 

 
Office (813) 274-8116 

Fax: (813) 274-7368 
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